
EXPAND YOUR HORIZONS 

 
 

 

Randy Kleinman, ACS, ALB 
Division C Director 

 
Division C Report 

August 31, 2016 
 
Completed  

• Training – Division C trained more club presidents and VPEs than any other division. 
• Contests - Division and Area contests were successful, and made more money than 

they cost. 
• New Clubs - Two clubs were formed in Division C since Jan. 1, with others worked on. 
• Dues payments – all Division C clubs but one had their dues submitted by April 1.  
• Club growth – Division C has positive net club growth. 

 
 
Recognition  

• Area Directors Donald Baliaba, Meredith Cracchiolo, Lynn Napoli, Asad Ali and Kim 
McFee are a remarkable team!   Their efforts to get officers trained, put on contests, 
and bring in dues payments on time have been fruitful. 

• Special recognition to the District Top Five for working with us diligently all this year. 
 
Issues and Congratulations   

• Various clubs report that it is harder to find new members this year.  Club officers 
should be congratulated for their increased efforts to show the benefits of 
Toastmasters to their communities. 

 
In Progress   

• Our motto:  “Membership and New Clubs!”  This is always in progress. 
• Area Directors have already filed many club visit reports, and are working on the rest. 

 
Upcoming Events 

• Division and Area Councils joint meeting in May. 
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Report 
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Founder’s District Council Report 
April 22, 2017 


